
Greetings chair and board of fish 
Kyle Lints, smelt fisherman since 2018, 
I am opposed to proposition to 217. To repeal the fishery entirely is an unnecessarly drastic 
measure. 

I am neutral on proposition 216. As a fisherman and environmentalist, I am torn by the valid 
concerns brought forth. My job is to catch fish, your job is to sustain Alaskan fisheries. With 
this in mind, I present to you my observations. 
1. First, economically this fishery is small but quite viable including about 25 seasonal

commercial fishing jobs, 15 dock and processing jobs and marketing and management
staff. Copper River Seafoods sells smelt in Anchorage for 2.50 per pound. For easy math,
400,000 pounds processed equals $1 million in economic value, most which stays on the
Peninsula.

2. Second. This is a local, multigenerational fishery. At least two often three generations of
fisherman are working each fishing operation. To repeal the smelt fishery is to lose a local,
small vessel niche fishery, unfortunately a dying breed in the state of Alaska, an
endangered species if you will.

3. For my third point, I would like to address section E of the forage fish management plan,
which reads as follows; "a vessel fishing in a directed ground fish fishery may retain a
maximum allowable bycatch of forage fish equal to no more than 2% of the round weight
or round weight equivalent of the ground fish on board the vessel." We're talking trawl
bycatch here. The Gulf of Alaska ground fish total allowable catch for 2023 was 476
thousand metric tons, approximately equivalent to 1 Billion pounds of fish in the round.
2% of this is 20 million pounds. This is SO times greater than the smelt harvest level for
Upper Cook Inlet! I will say it again; allowable trawl bycatch is 50 times larger than the
entire smelt fishery.

If the upper Cook Inlet smelt fishery is closed ... and provision E of the forage fish
management plan is not addressed, the board of fish needs to question its conservation
values.

4. Eulachon run timing and strength are highly variable as observed in scientific papers and
the commercial catch record. However, if we are overharvesting the resource, proposal
216 is an opportunity for the board to implement a fast-down, slow-up management
approach. If adopted I encourage the Board to keep an open mind to future appeals. I
encourage the board to consider an IN-season abundance based management approach at
200 ton GHL.

5. Lastly, let's conduct a lawful and orderly fishery. Why was the guideline harvest level
exceeded two years running? I can tell you but not in three minutes ... Let me just say this ...
2023 was the first year fish tickets were made at the time of delivery. Historically weights
were always taken at the back end of the plant 72 hours after delivery. This is no way to
manage a guideline harvest level. Fish tickets and communication are nessisary to manage
a sustainable fishery. Alaska wildlife trooper's presence and review is encouraged.

Thank you. _ L ; � ,, ( ·. _:. ,:. 
In closing I woLld llik� to •• thank �he board for their work to sustain healthy fish and game 
populations throughout the great state of Alaska. 

Kyle Lints Personal Testimony RC051



Kyle Lints Personal Testimony RC051



Kyle Lints Personal Testimony RC051



Kyle Lints Personal Testimony RC051




